
Dear Denise Diehl, 

  

I am making you aware of the note that I have sent to each of the House 

Government Operations Committee members. 

  

Thank you for all your work, 

  

Anna Niemiec 

  
----- Original Message -----  
From: Anna Niemiec  
To: dsweaney@leg.state.vt.us  
Sent: Friday, February 05, 2016 4:43 PM 
Subject: H566, H567, H568 

 

Dear Representative Sweaney,  

  

Mayor Miro Weinberger,  Chief of Police Brandon del Pozo, and Kelly 

Dougherty, Executive Director of Women Helping Battered Women, as well as 

others that testified, have stated very compelling reasons for the passage of 

H566, H567, and H568.  These are three gun safety laws that the people of 

Burlington believe are necessary for our safety.  If you do not positively 

vote them out of committee, you are showing that the votes of 11 people have 

more impact on the laws that govern the City of Burlington than 

the 4,600+ city voters. 

  

Thank you for your consideration of these bills. 

  

Anna Niemiec 

21 Woodbury Rd. 

Burlington, VT 05408 

802-658-8072 
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